
 

                                        
 

 
 
             
 Paul Clancy – Executive Director 

 
Children and Families Service 
Dundee House 
50 North Lindsay Street 
Dundee 
DD1 1NL 
 
If calling, please ask for 
     , 01382      
Email:     @dundeecity.gov.uk 

 
      
Parents/Carers of Pupils attending         
Rowantree Primary School 
      
      
      

 
Our Ref:       
Your Ref:       

 Date:       

 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I have been asked to let you know of the proposal to decommission the School Crossing 
Patrollers over the lunchtime periods commencing from 7 January 2020.  The crossing point 
used by pupils of Rowantree Primary School affected by this proposal is at Glenconnor 
Drive/school entrance. 
 
The recommendations, as detailed in report number 121-206 dated 28 March 2016 and 
raised by the Executive Director Children and Families Service, were discussed and 
approved at the Dundee City Council Education Committee. 
 
The recommendations were to: 
 
i. approve the proposed adoption of The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents 

(ROSPA) and Road Safety GB guidance for establishing School Crossing Patrol (SCP) 
points 

ii. approve the proposed procedure for dealing with SCP points that do not satisfy the 
criteria 

iii. remits the Executive Director of Children and Families Service to take forward future 
decisions in relation to the above recommendations 

 
Tayside Contracts have carried out site surveys to determine if the ROSPA/Road Safety GB 
criteria is being met over the lunchtime period at the SCP point used by pupils of Rowantree 
Primary School.  The outcome of this site survey has shown that at Glenconnor Drive/school 
entrance 1 pupil (accompanied) and 3 pupils (unaccompanied) used this point and therefore 
it does not meet the ROSPA/Road Safety GB criteria.  In accordance with the committee 
report, the Children and Families Service is now commencing the formal consultation stage 
of the process for the decommissioning of the above SCP lunchtime only point. 
 
This proposal will not impact on the school crossing patroller operating the points in the 
morning or afternoon. 
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If you wish to raise concerns regarding the decommissioning of these SCP points at 
lunchtimes, please contact Morag Mill morag.mill@dundeecity.gov.uk no later than Thursday 
3 October 2019. 
 
Any concerns raised through this consultation process will be considered and appropriate 
feedback will be provided.  
 
Children and Families Service and Tayside Contracts will then assess the information and 
determine the course of action to be taken.   
 
In the event of an elected member disagreeing with the proposed course of action, then they 
may ask for the proposal to be considered by Committee in terms of Standing Order No. 38, 
in which event the Executive Director of Children and Families Service and Tayside 
Contracts will not implement the proposal pending Committee consideration of the matter. 
 
A letter will then be issued indicating the outcome of the formal process for decommissioning 
these SCP lunchtime only points. 
 
I hope this letter gives you a full understanding of the proposed actions. If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
GERRY MUNRO 
Head Teacher 
 
 
Enc – https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/reports/reports/121-2016.pdf 
 
Map location – https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/rowantree.pdf 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:morag.mill@dundeecity.gov.uk
https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/reports/reports/121-2016.pdf
https://www.dundeecity.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/rowantree.pdf

